
 





The requested topics have not been heard. The request was received more than 10 working days 
prior to the council's exchange of evidence. 

Request 1 is Granted submission point 374.3 is additionally allocated to Topic 014I as it is ‘on’ the 
topic.

Topics 014G, 014H, and 014I, together, address the matter of height within residential zones in the 
context of the National Policy Statement – Urban Development. 014G, 014H and 014I provides 
granularity by dividing the matter of height into policy principles (that is the appropriate response to 
providing at least 6 storeys as outlined by NPS-UD policies 3(b) and 3(c)), strategic approach (the 
planning mechanism whereby to achieve the policy response), and technical elements (the detailed 
specifications of provisions of the planning mechanism, that is, matters such as how to measure a 
storey), respectively. 

The requester’s identified submission point seeks to change the building height and height in relation 
to boundary standards of the Terrace Housing and Apartment Buildings Zone as applied to 
development outside of walkable catchment. The requesters full submission provides additional 
context that the change was sought to ensure the THAB zone meets its existing objective of enabling 
five storey buildings. Taken together, while the submission is on height, it is not on height in the 
context of applying NPS-UD Policy 3. 

Notwithstanding, it is clear that the submission point is concerned with whether a certain height (as 
expressed in meters) will sufficiently provide for an identified number of storeys. Topic 014I will 
address this matter, and while in the context of NPS-UD Policy 3, any determination in that topic will 
have consequential effect on the broader application of height/storeys. Therefore, due to this causal 
link, the submission point is ‘on’ Topic 014I. For the reasons above, the submission point is not ‘on’ 
Topics 014G and 014H.  

We also note that the submission point is allocated to Topic 015E Residential – Terrace Housing and 
Apartment Buildings Zone which provides the opportunity to address these matters in the context of 
residential standards more generally. 
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